
April 20, 2011                                                                     
City Council  

Committee Report 
 

To:  Mayor & Council 
 

Fr:   Richard Perchuk, Operations Manager 
        Marco Vogrig, Municipal Engineer 

                      
Re:  2011 Interlocking Brick Paver and Concrete Sidewalk Works 

 

 
Recommendation: 

That the following tenders for the 2011 Interlocking Brick Paver and Concrete Sidewalk 
Works (plus HST), be received:- 

   
 Don Hager Contracting Inc.  $  89,475.00   

 Prime Construction (Kenora) Inc $104,100.00   
 Vanz Carpentry    $150,025.00; and further 

  
That the tender submitted by Don Hager Contracting Inc., in the amount $89,475.00 

(plus HST), be hereby accepted. 
 

Background: 
Tenders for the 2011 Interlocking Brick Paver and Concrete Sidewalk Works closed on 

Wednesday, April 20,2011, with three companies submitting the following base tender 

pricing: (plus HST): 
 

 Don Hager Contracting Inc.  $  89,475.00   
 Prime Construction (Kenora) Inc $104,100.00   

 Vanz Inc Carpentry   $150,025.00 
 

Last year’s tender was awarded to Don Hager Contracting Inc. for $210,309.75 (taxes 
included).  This year the sidewalk tender falls entirely under the Operating Budget and 

will be made up of maintenance work to existing interlocking brick and concrete 
sidewalks.  The areas will be determined as noted by complaints about sidewalks, in the 

field by the roads supervisor and as required by sewer and water repairs and their 
resulting damage.  This year’s Capital works for new sidewalk construction will be 

applied to the Norman Inclusive Park. 
 

Budget:  -Operating 2011  
 
Communication Plan/Notice By-law Requirements:  

Resolution required. 
Distribution: R. Perchuk, M. Vogrig, G. Henley 


